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CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ  
Dear Monty South Community         

We have had another wonderful start to the week with so much happening in our 
school and so many opportunities afforded to the students to enrich their learning 
experiences.  !ǎ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƪƴƻǿ L ƭƻǾŜ ƘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊǎ 
after school hoursΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛŦ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ǊŜƭŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ because it relates to the 
development of the whole child and it always gives me great pleasure to showcase 
these with our community.  

Take Zadie Kranz in Prep H.  Earlier this year Zadie decided that she 
wanted to raise some money for Syrian refugees after hearing about 
the refugees moving to the aged care facility in Eltham.  To do this she 
decided that she would sell some of her toys and donate the proceeds 
to Save the Children.   
Her original goal was $200 which was enough to buy a family of 6 a 
Household kit containing shelter, cooking and bedding supplies. 
 

In the end she raised $400.  What an outstanding effort!  And 
obviously, the Save the Children organisation recognised her 
generosity.  They sent along a certificate so that we could present it at 
our school assembly.   
We were thrilled to do so and we wanted to say to Zadie how proud we are of her 
kind, caring nature.  To sell your toys for a good cause is a truly remarkable effort in 
Prep. Well done Zadie.    
 

eSmart 
Recently we were advised that we have met all the requirements needed to become 
an eSmart school. Jenny Hutchinson has led this initiative which has involved 
designing policy, professional learning for our staff and targeted teaching to all 
students. Learning about being safe online is an explicit part of our curriculum.   
Lessons are taken throughout the year to reinforce this important message.  
Some of the initiatives we have introduced at our school are the Internet and 
Technology agreement, Cyber Safety week which occurs in Term 1 each year, a 
poster competition to share our cyber safety messages and the Digital Netiquette 
program where Year 5 and 6 students completed 2 one hour workshops on the safe 
use of technology. Next year we will have ICT captains. Part of their role will be to 
assist in the planning of Cyber Safety week and to help promote cyber safe 
messages to the other students.  
Ensuring our policies and procedures are in place has been a part of the success of 
the BYOD program: The objective of this program is to increase the amount of 
devices available to students so that we can ǘŀƪŜ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŜƴƎŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΣ 
learning and results to another level by integrating technologies into our curriculum 
programs.  
More information regarding eSmart and being safe online can be found at the 
following websites. 
 

https://www.esmart.org.au/ 
 

   https://www.esafety.gov.au/ 
 

²ƘŀǘΩǎ /ƻƳƛƴƎ ¦ǇΚ 

2016- TERM 4 

Dec 
Fri 2 Step Up to the Next Class 

Program 
 
Sat 3 Vocal ensemble at Monty 

Traders Christmas Choir 
Event. 11.30am  

 
Mon 5 Step Up to the Next Class 

Program 
 
Tues 6 Step Up to the Next Class 

Program-whole day.  Year 6 
Ą transition to High School 
Day 

 
 2017 Prep barbeque 
 Year 6 Pizza Night 

School Council 7.15pm  
 
Wed 7 MSPS Christmas Carols 
 6.00pm for a 6.30pm start.   
 
Fri 16 Year 6 Graduation  
 
Mon 19 Last day for students and final 

assembly  
Tues 20  2017 Planning Day ςPupil Free 

Day  

2017 
Jan 
Mon 30 Staff return to school-Pupil 

Free Day 
Tues 31 CURRICULUM DAY ςNO 

Students  

Feb 
Wed 1 Year 1-6 students return 
Thurs 2 Prep/Foundation students 

return. Staggered starts  
  
Thurs 23 MSPS BUSH DANCE  
 

 

https://www.esmart.org.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/


 

 

 

Sun Smart Hats  
 

While most dermatologists certainly aren't advising people to 
ditch sunscreen, most do agree that sunscreens alone aren't 

enough to protect you from too much sun. Instead, many leading doctors 
recommend an arsenal of interventions to fend off overexposure, and one tool is 
a trusty sun-protection hat.  
 

We have noticed that many of the children do not have sun smart hats.  We have 
caps for the one off items but we would much prefer that they wore sun smart 
hats, particularly when the sun is out full strength.  
 

/ŀƴ ǿŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ŀ ǎǳƴ ǎƳŀǊǘ Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōŀƎ 
for use at school when they are outside?   
 

Staff Update 
Congratulations to Mandy Redfern who has just been appointed Leading Teacher 
ςCurriculum and Innovations, Mathematics here!  ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƻƴ aŀƴŘȅΩǎ 
role next year but we wish her all the best as she commences a new phase of her 
career.  
 

2017 Classes 
Step Up commenced today and your child will have told you who their teacher 
was for next year.  Here is a list of all the staff.  We have a couple of jobs still 
advertised which will be closing soon and appointments will be made by the end 
of the year. 
 

Foundation:   
Lucy Skipper  Jenny Bignall Amy Duckworth Rachel Higgs Emma Hooper 
 

Year 1   
Aili Adamson Bianca Hrovat Dale Weston Melanie Vaughan  
Vacancy -To Be Appointed  
 

Year 2   
Monique Rankin Tegan Caldwell Tracey Cole   Hannah Pirrett   Tom Davis  
 

Year 3  
Amanda McDonald  Vacancy   Lisa Symons/Danni Rowles  
 

Year 4  
[ƻǊƛ hΩbŜƛƭ Eliza Crellin  Kristian Walker Rosie Morton  
 

Year 5  
Tom Norris     Nerinda Hodgson Jenny Hutchinson/Andrew Johnson 
 

Year 6  
Neil Whitehead Chris Cameron Hayley Hender  
 

Specialists  
French  Helen Giller 
PE   Elise Van Ooi and Andrew Johnson 0.2 
Visual Art  Sally Cotterill 
Performing Arts Jude Barry 0.6, Rachel Phillips 0.4, Emily Kilkenny 0.2 
Wellbeing  Andrew Johnson 0.2 
Library   Clare Iob 
SAKG  Jenna Farrington and Cathryn Hulme 

       Leading Teacher Mandy Redfern  

Birthdays 

 

Dec 3- Dec 10 

3 Oliver Deery 
 Seb Francis-Perkins 
  
4 Lily Cameron 
 Harrison Mariani  
  
5 Madeline Johnstone 
   
6  Lachlan Wain 
  
7  Lenny Renwick 
 ²ƛƭŦ hΩbŜƛƭƭ 

Caitlin Munnings 
Eliza Crawford 
 

8  Angie Lee 
 
9 Kalen Fox 
 
10 Campbell Newey 
 Luke Zeliff 
 Matt Tutera 
  
 
 

MANY HAPPY RETURNS 

 
   

Best Birthday Wishes 
to all of the above 

students  



 

 

MSPS Achievers- 

Well done to our singers who lead the assembly this week. Great effort Cailey Noons, Indy Newey and Monique Lewis.  
 

Some more champion effort this week.   
 
Thumbs up to Josh Allison who recently qualified for the State Swimming Titles for the 100m 
back and 50m freestyle.  The titles which start in 2 weeks are a significant part of the Swimming 
Victoria calendar and it is very tough to make the times.  So well done Josh on yet another 
superb effort.   
 

Well done to Dylan Comesky who has started squad training and has upped his training 
regime.  Last week he swam 2.1 km in a 25 metre pool which is 84 laps!  Phew great work 
Dylan.  

 
Congratulations to Eliza Millet whose Pom team won the National 
/ƘŜŜǊƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƛǘƭŜǎ ƛƴ vǳŜŜƴǎƭŀƴŘΣ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΦ   9ƭƛȊŀΩǎ ŘŀƴŎŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ¢ƘŜ 
Edge Performers School, competed in the Australian Allstar cheer Federation's National titles on 
the Gold Coast in the Mini (U/10) Pom division against 7 other teams and won. I know Eliza is 
thrilled as she and her teammates trained very hard. Well done Eliza.  We are so proud of you 
and your team mates.   

 

Finally, congratulations to Samson Crawford-Condi who appeared on the 
Project on Wednesday night.  He was answering questions about a number 
of topics including Donald Trump.   

 
 
 

 
 

Leanne Sheean 

Principal  
 
 
 

 
 

 
Marra and Hamish collect their UNSW certificates. 
Congratulations on your great results. 
 
 
 

  Anastasia and Noah collect the  
                                          ǎǇƻǊǘΩǎ ŀǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ Ninox 

 

 



 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Taylon Pham   2J       For giving his personal best during activities in the class and games outside. You rock! 
Dashiell Ulehla PD    For taking responsibility for his own belongings at swimming. 
Ashlyn Cross  PD      For showing resilience and maturity after her surgery.  
Charlie Roberts 4R   For his enthusiasm and dedication to completing his poem anthology. 
Isabella West  5T      For taking control of her maths learning by identifying her learning needs. 
Cody Stuart  1S      For listening attentively and contributing thoughtfully to class discussions  
Oliver Brown  1S      For showing great enthusiasm toward his learning. 
Eliza Millett  2T      For coming back raring to go and focussing on completing her PAT Maths. 
Jayden Mackay 2T    For remaining focussed on his work. Keep it up! 
Oliver Scott  4C      For being a mature and helpful group member during kitchen. 
Isabella Sadowsky  4C  For picking out some really interesting words and phrases from our class novel. 
Lily Bonacci  PH      For being a helpful classmate. Thanks for your kind and caring attitude, Lil!  
Audrey Chan  PH      For trying her personal best when completing any task including our school swimming 
lessons.  
Ben VanDijk PH      For trying hard to be sensible this week. Well done, Ben! 
Zahli Jimeno  1A      For being a kind and considerate friend to all those around you. We are very lucky to have 
you in 1A! 
Charlie Skerritt 1A    For working hard to do your personal best in class. Keep up the great work Charlie! 
Zeke Larsen  1A      For his creative Green Sheep writing piece! Well done on doing your personal best! 
Ella Cordi PR      For being responsible and mature during swimming lessons 
Ethan Brearley 4D    For showing improvement in making good choices during learning time. 

 
 
 

     
 



 

 

FOUNDATION/Prep  Classroom Clippings  
¢Ƙƛǎ ²ŜŜƪ Lƴ tǊŜǇΧ 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
What a wonderful time the children had in their swimming lessons! It was fantastic to see the children doing their 
personal best with their swimming and developing their interpersonal skills by getting themselves ready after they had 
been swimming. The staff at Watermarc commented on how well behaved our children were and that they definitely 
showed mutual respect to everyone involved. Well done Monty South Preps! 
 
Next week the children will be continuing to Step Up to their new grades on Monday and then a full day on Tuesday. 
This is an exciting time for the children, but also a nervous one for some. You can encourage your child to tell you the 
children that they know who will be in their 2017 class and to discuss the Year 1 work that they are completing. It is 
always good to remind them that they will still see their Prep teachers in the school next year, and we welcome 
cuddles and chats. 
 
The Monty South carols will also be occurring next Wednesday night on the school oval. It is a great community night 
for our school and the Prep children will be performing the Christmas songs that they have been practising in Drama. 
 
Congratulations to the following children for joining the 100 Nights of Reading club!                                                       
Prep D ς Tom Rohweder 
 

Thanking you, the Prep team.  
 

This Week In Prep ς 5th ς 9th December 2016 
 

* Codes - All 70 codes have been introduced and the children are constantly revising them in the classroom.  
* Writing - The children will continue to focus on what they need to individually improve on with their writing. The 
children will be introduced to persuasive texts, with the children writing them as a whole class activity. 
* Mathematics - Time ς ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŦƻŎǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƛƳŜΣ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƭƻŎƪ ǘƻ ƻΩŎlock and half past, but also reading 
calendars.  
* Reminders - Icy Pole Friday ς Icy Poles will be sold on Friday at recess.  

 

YEAR 1 Classroom Clippings  

The Year Ones had a fantastic time during the extended stay on Wednesday evening. We all enjoyed the fun outdoor activities 
provided by Kelly Sports as well as eating dinner at school and watching a movie back in the classroom. Students have been busy 
as usual in the classroom this week, particularly enjoying writing creative responses to one of their ŦŀǾƻǳǊƛǘŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ά¢ƘŜ 5ŀȅ ǘƘŜ 
/Ǌŀȅƻƴǎ vǳƛǘέΣ ōȅ 5ǊŜǿ 5ŀȅǿŀƭǘΦ  
Next week your child will be involved in:  

Reading    The students will be continuing to learn how to find the main idea while reading. They will be further exploring 
synonyms and antonyms (opposites) during The Daily 5. 

Writing  
  Students will continue to practice letter-writing and will revisit narratives. There will be a strong focus on the 
άǇǳōƭƛǎƘƛƴƎέ ǎǘŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ 

Spelling  
  Rule 14 ¢ƘŜ ǇƘƻƴƻƎǊŀƳǎ άǘƛέΣ άǎƛέ ŀƴŘ άŎƛέ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜƭƭƛƴƎǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ άǎƘέ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ 
a second or subsequent syllable in a base word.    

Mathematics  
  There will be a continued focus on Statistics and Probability, particularly the topic of chance. Through a range of 
activities, students will practise ŘŜǎŎǊƛōƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƪŜƭƛƘƻƻŘ ƻŦ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ƻŎŎǳǊǊƛƴƎ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ άƛƳǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΣ 
ǳƴƭƛƪŜƭȅΣ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ƻǊ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴέΦ 

Integrated 
Studies  

  Students will continue to explore the concepts of health and mindfulness, discussing different ways to keep the 
body and mind healthy. 

 



 

 

YEAR 2 Classroom Clippings  
 

²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ нΦ ²Ŝ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ ŦŜǿ ǿŜŜƪǎ ƭŜŦǘ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ ²ŜΩǾŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ Ǝƻǘ 
many fun activities before the end of the year and our exciting day camp. 
 

This week the Year 2 students published an entry from their gratitude journal. The students use this journal 
to record feelings of gratitude. Here are some from 2R 
 

I am grateful that I have a family that helps me every day. They are kind and caring to me. My sisters share 
with me and my mum and dad pop me to bed and read to me every night. Arden  
 

I am grateful that Australia has beautiful plants because it makes the whole of Australia look beautiful. Oliver 
 

I am grateful that I have a heart because it keeps me alive. I am grateful that when I was born I got the gift of 
kindness. I am grateful that sometimes I make mistakes because mistakes help me to learn. Audrey  
 

I am grateful for having teddies and a blanket because they make me feel safe. They are very special to me. I 
sleep next to them every night. Matilda 
 

I am grateful that I was born with love and safety and respect. Oscar  
 

I am grateful for Remembrance Day because we all can remember the men and women who chose to risk 
their lives to save Australia. Ruby  

 

YEAR 3 Classroom Clippings 
Our Move It, Use It Arcade Game Day last Monday 28 th  November was a whole-school HIT!  

The students (and teachers) from all classes were flabbergasted by the quality of the excellent games our year 

3 students had designed. Even Leanne Sheean and Merriel Hayes took some time out from their busy schedules 

to play some of the games! We all agre ed that Dale Weston won the staff award for òThe Teacher Most Excited 

to Play Arcade Gamesó and boy, did he show some skills!  

Congratulations to all of the year 3 students for their dedication to ensuring a successful event.  

We counted the money raised a nd we are proud to announce that we made around $400 for The Smith Family to 

help underprivileged students not as lucky as us.  



 

 

 Here is a run -down of the week ahead in week 10: 
 

STEP UP An exciting time of year, Step Up continues on Monday 5 th  December from 

9:00 ð 11:30 am and all day on Tuesday 6th  December. 

Students appear happy and settled as they get to know their 2017 teacher 

and class! 

 

 

 
YEAR 3 -Friday 9 th  December  

As notified on Compass, next Friday is another amazing experience for 
your child as we visit Sandridge Surf Life Saving Club for the following 
wonderful activities: 
 
Activity Descriptions ς Open Water Learning Experience  
(Water Safety) Be Aware and Be Prepared:  
Your students will gain knowledge to keep safe when in and around water, 
particularly open water environments. Practical strategies will be delivered, such 
as identifying dangers (i.e. rip currents) and reading key safety signs, and will 
ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ Ψōe aware and ōŜ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘΩ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǾƛǎƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
local waterway.  
(DRSABCD) Everyday Lifesaver:  
¸ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƛǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ Ψ9ǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ [ƛŦŜǎŀǾŜǊǎΩ 
with a variety of age-appropriate and engaging real life scenarios, as they learn 
the emergency response sequence, DRSABCD.  
(Lifejackets) Survival Strategies:  
Wearing a lifejacket, and practising important survival techniques including the 
huddle, the HELP position, as well as entering and exiting the water safely, are 
vital survival strategies your students can use if they find themselves in trouble in 
the water.  
Rescue Strategies:  
Rescue tubes, towels, ropes and even bike helmets, are all examples of rescue 
items your students will have an opportunity to practice using, which will enable 
them to make informed decisions if ever they are required to perform a rescue.  
Safe Body Boarding:  
Body Boards are a popular activity enjoyed by many children in open waterways. 
Your students will learn key skills needed to stay safe, including safety 
ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΣ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǇŀŘŘƭŜ ŜŦŦŜŎǘƛǾŜƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŜǎŎŀǇŜ [{±Ωǎ ƻǿƴ Ψ¢ƘŜ 
DŀǳƴǘƭŜǘΩ όǎƛƳǳƭŀǘƛƻƴ of a wave channel)!  



 

 

Nipper Boards:  
This activity is very popular with students as they not only get to have fun 
catching waves, they will also learn how a nipper (or body) board is a flotation 
device and can be used to perform a rescue, giving your students the chance to 
ōŜ ŀƴ Ψ9ǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ [ƛŦŜǎŀǾŜǊΩΦ  
Beach Flags:  
Running on sand is not as easy as it looks! Your students will learn the most 
effective way to do this and participate in a unique lifesaving sport which will 
provide your students with bragging rights if crowned the King or Queen of 
beach flags.  
IronMan/IronWoman:  
Ever thought about what it would be like to be an IronMan/IronWoman 
competing at your local beach? This gives students the opportunity to work as a 
team and compete against fellow classmates whilst still learning lifesaving skills.  

On Wednesday and Thursday of next week, the year 3 students will be 

working on some activities related to Surf Life Saving so they will be 

confident and ready for Friday!  
 
Here is a reminder list of what students need to bring: 

 

What to Bring:  

- Bathers 

- Lightweight long sleeved shirt  

- Sunglasses 

- Warm clothing and a spare towel (in case of cool weather) 

- Wide brimmed or Legionnaire Hat  

- Enclosed shoes 

- Sunscreen 

- Lunch and Snacks 

- Wetsuit (option al) 

- Rash Vest (recommended) 

- Clearly labelled drink bottle. 
 

 

YEAR 4 Classroom Clippings 
This week in Year 4 
 

In numeracy this week, we have continued our work on patterns. We have created our own patterns and 
then asked a classmate to continue and describe the pattern. Students have also investigated the pattern of 
halving and converting a whole number. 
 

Writing has been productive this week. The students haǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ Ƙŀǘǎ ƻƴΤ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƴƎΣ ǊŜǾƛǎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ 
editing their work to create their Poetry Anthology. We look forward to sharing these later in the term.  
In reading this week, we have continued to examine Mentor Sentences; identifying how the author sets a 
scene or describes a character and using this in our writing. 
Over the last few weeks, it has been great to see all students participating and trying out new sports for the 
Interschool Sport Program for 2017. We have seen many students enjoying spending time with the Year 5 
students and learning the rules and expectations for each sport.  
 

bŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘƻƭŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŀƴǘŀǎǘƛŎ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƻŦ ǘŀƭŜƴǘΣ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘƭȅ ǎƘƻǿ Ψ¸ŜŀǊ пǎ Dƻǘ ¢ŀƭŜƴǘΩΗ ²Ŝ 
love seeing the diverse range of performers and performances and look forward to the next instalment! 
 
 



 

 

NEXT WEEK IN YEAR 4  
 

Reading  Next week we will complete CARS post testing. 

Writing  We will complete our Poetry Anthology. 

Maths  Next week we will look at Year 5 Place value. 

Reminders  

¶ Hats on for the remainder of the year 

¶ Please ensure attendance/ absence data is correct on Compass 

¶ Third Step Up- Monday 5th December 9.15am- 11.30am 

¶ Final Step Up- Tuesday 6th December Whole Day  

 

YEAR 6 Classroom Clippings  

Numeracy  
In numeracy, we have continued to do problem solving tasks from the Victorian 
Maths Challenge website. This week ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ǿŀǎ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ψ¢ƛǘŀƴƛŎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΩΦ 
The students were asked to design and create a boat, in doing this the students 
learnt about some principles of geometry and engineering. As they tested how 
much weight their boat could carry, they learnt about scale, measurement and 
volume. Next week we will be recapping previously cover topics and open ended 
problem solving activities in N & A.  
Connections to real life: Builders and engineers apply maths skills to all of their boat designs, including 
canoes, life boats, speedboats and cruise liners. One of the most well-known marine architects in Australia is 
Ben Lexcen.  He became famous for the winged keel design applied to Australia II, a yacht which won the 
ǇǊŜǎǘƛƎƛƻǳǎ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀΩǎ /ǳǇ ƛƴ мфуо ς the first non-American yacht to win in 132 years. 

Literacy 
In writing, we have continued to explore and record our own 
Fractured Fairy Tales. Students are now publishing their ΨCǊŀŎǘǳǊŜŘ 
CŀƛǊȅ ¢ŀƭŜǎΩ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ tǊŜǇ .ǳŘŘȅ at some stage next week. 
Next week students will be writing a testimonial on how they would 
like to be remembered at MSPS.  
 
In reading, the students have continuing to examine some more of 
.ŀƴƧƻ tŀǘǘŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ Ǉƻetry, examining the use of imagery, figurative 

language, poetic rhythm, settingΣ ǎǘŀƴȊŀΩǎ(paragraphs), repetition and comparing 
it to the work of other bush poets of that time ŜΦƎΦ Ψ¢ƘŜ .ǳǎƘǊŀƴƎŜǊǎΩ by Edward 
Harrington. Next week in reading we will explore different Christmas stories from 
around the world. We will observe different traditions and talk about how 
Australia differs from the traditional white Christmas.   

 

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://images.gr-assets.com/books/1335396879l/13617210.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.goodreads.com/genres/fractured-fairy-tales&docid=xYzuHORq2DkWwM&tbnid=faUo_HPDaW5O9M:&vet=1&w=318&h=386&safe=strict&bih=651&biw=1366&ved=0ahUKEwjUhJ3MkNTQAhVBtJQKHRpKBz44ZBAzCCcoJTAl&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=https://gatheringbooks.files.wordpress.com/2014/08/fairytale3.jpg&imgrefurl=http://mrspfeiffers.blogspot.com/2016/03/3rd-grades-fractured-fairy-tale-vip-day.html&docid=LUpLxYyiTZSmuM&tbnid=RZ2XFZE5RwAFsM:&vet=1&w=369&h=500&safe=strict&bih=651&biw=1366&ved=0ahUKEwiWjpe_kNTQAhXIHZQKHTm-D0QQMwiCAShbMFs&iact=mrc&uact=8
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjC3qTJktTQAhUKxbwKHUM5ADIQjRwIBw&url=http://hdimagelib.com/real%2Bsnowman%2Bbackground&bvm=bv.139782543,d.dGo&psig=AFQjCNFR1Jcli2CPaImwxqobVRazItVycw&ust=1480721211421025
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